
 

Balmoral Centre  Behavioural Sciences Centre  Hogarth Riverview Manor  Lakehead Psychiatric Hospital 
Sister Margaret Smith Centre  St. Joseph’s Health Centre  St. Joseph’s Heritage  St. Joseph’s Hospital 

 

St. Joseph’s Care Group is accredited with Accreditation Canada and provides services in  
Complex Care & Physical Rehabilitation, Mental Health & Addictions, and, Long-Term Care. 

 

St. Joseph’s Care Group has approximately 1700 employees and over 400 volunteers.  With an annual operating budget over $125M, 
SJCG is the fifth largest employer in Thunder Bay. To learn more about SJCG, visit the web site at www.sjcg.net 
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SISTER HONOURED IN NAMING OF NEW BUILDING 
 
(Thunder Bay, ON, February 8, 2012)  In recognition of the long history and service to the 
community of Thunder Bay by The Sisters of St. Joseph of Sault Ste. Marie, St. Joseph‟s 
Care Group (SJCG) is pleased to name its newest building the SISTER LEILA GRECO 
APARTMENTS.   
 
“On behalf of the Board of Directors of St. Joseph‟s Care Group, we are honoured to name 
the new apartment complex in Sister Leila Greco‟s name.” says Ray Halverson, Chair, 
SJCG Board of Directors.  “We wish to preserve the history of the Sisters of St. Joseph and 
continue their vision through the development of the SISTER LEILA GRECO 
APARTMENTS.” 
 
The new 132-unit supportive housing apartments are currently under construction next to 
the Sister Margaret Smith Centre and Hogarth Riverview Manor on North Lillie Street.     
 
Sister Shirley Anderson, General Superior, The Sisters of St. Joseph of Sault Ste. Marie,  
noted, “It was through Sister Leila‟s vision that St. Joseph‟s Heritage was built in 1979 as „A 
Place for All Seasons‟, many years ahead of its time.  It is our understanding that the Centre 
of Excellence for Integrated Seniors Services (CEISS) will maintain Sister Leila‟s original 
vision and support many people for years to come.”   
 
Once complete, the new CEISS complex will be similar to St. Joseph‟s Heritage; providing a 
range of services to enable people to remain independent and continue to live in their own 
homes as long as possible. The SISTER LEILA GRECO APARTMENTS are scheduled to 
open in the winter of 2012. 
 
Tracy Buckler, President & CEO, SJCG, added “We are grateful to the Sisters of St. Joseph 
for leading the way in health care in Thunder Bay.  Since 1884, the Sisters have served with 
Care, Compassion and Commitment. We are proud to continue this tradition, and are 
pleased to name our newest building in honour of Sister Leila.”  
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For more information contact: 
 
Sharron Owen, Director 
Communications 
St. Joseph‟s Care Group 
(807) 768-4440 
 


